
Mrs. Helen Riordan- 
Corrin 
Fermoy 
CO Cork 

23 March 2006 Reg No: 50-2 

RE: AVR Safeway 

Dear Mrs Riordan 

,Thank you for your letters (three no.) received 28'" February, 2006. 

I Environmental Protection Agency 
An Ghniomhoiieacht om Choomhnrj Comhshoaii 

Headquarters, PO Box 3000 
Johnstown Castle Estate 
County Wexford, Ireland 

Ceanncheathru, Bosca Poist 3000 
Eastat Chaislean BhaileSheain 
Contae Loch Garman. Eire 

T: t353 53 916 0600 
F: t353 53 916 0699 
E: info@epa.ie 
W: w . e p a . i e .  

~ LoCall: 1890 33 55 99 

I note in your first letter you request copies of all correspondence relating to the above 
mentioned file received by the Agency since 17'h February, including the EIS. I am to advise 
that no EIS was necessary in relation to this application and no further correspondence has 
been received by the Agency since 15" February, 2006. 

I am to advise however that a proposed decision issued in respect of this review on 10"' 
March, 2006. I have'enclosed a copy of the proposed decision for your information. 

I refer to your second letter dated 28" February, 2006 regarding Safeway's Fuel Blending 
Facility and advise we understand that the building work on the Fuel Blending Facility is 
scheduled to start during the 2nd Quarter of 2006. 

With regard to your 3rd letter, dated 28'" February, 2006, which requested an update regarding 
reply to your earlier letters (four no.). I am to advise that the relevant letters have been 
referred on to Ms. Jacinta Ponzi and Mr Peter Cunningham with regard to reply where 
appropriate. 

I have followed up the situation regarding the other letters (2 no.) and advise as follows; 

In reply to your letter dated 23rd January, 2006, it is a matter for Safeways to decide what 
information it considers appropriate to display on its' website, including correspondence from 
the Agency. 

In reply to your 2'Id letter dated 23'd January, 2006, I am to advise that there is no waste water 
treatment plant on site, waste water is removed off-site for treatment. 

Yours sincerely 
r. 

Programme Officer 
Office of Licensing Guidance 


